Minutes of Lordship Rec Users Forum  -  5th Sept '05 [at Broadwater Centre].

Present:  Ray Swain (Friends of Lordship Rec), Dave Morris (FLR), Niall Henderson (LBH), Gemma Mudu (Consultant worker design, build and play for children), Joan Curtis (FLR), Maria Harwood (Mother & Toddler Group, Irene Fearon (MTG), Debbie Mascarenas (MTG), Angela Bullock and Tony (Labyrinth project), Nick Jackson (Haringey Play Assoc), Nigel Kielczewski (Sporting & Education Solutions). Plus 2 of the current security guards made a brief appearance.

Apologies: Renata Bailey and Rachel Ayuba (SureStart), Claire McClafferty (BTCV), Caroline Jepson (FLR), Clasford Stirling (SES), Paul Ely (LBH), Gina Hogan (Centre Manager), Deniz Huseyin (Graham Lee Memorial Group).

1  Report from Gemma (consultant)
Has been carrying on an in-depth consultation with local children and adults about the fixed playground in the Rec. Children have drawn pictures,
answered questionnaires or have been interviewed. 27 children went on a visit  to other playgrounds. Some very clear ideas and concerns have arisen
from the consultation which will be written up and presented to the Forum and also discussed at the launch day. The consultation showed that there
were a lot of very good agencies working with young people in the area but that they could all benefit from more support and closer communication. The
consultation will be opened up to a larger audience once the first report has been written.

2  Launch festival (24th Sept)
a) more volunteers needed
b) more funding needed. Council offered £1000
c) publicity has been printed by LRUF (Joan): 10,000 leaflets and 500 posters. Nigel to arrange BWF, Dave to arrange leaflets for Tower Gardens Residents representative, FLR to do other sides of the rec. Tony to do schools.
d)check with Broadwater Centre that we can use toilets for public.

3  Active England update
The end date has been put back a week due to accidental damage. Handover should be by middle of following week after safety checks etc.

4  Meet the security guys (park rangers)
Have been very successful in  protecting equipment. Would like to extend their time on site as long as possible. LBH/SES to discuss future use of
wardens. Wardens took leaflets and posters to hand out to passing park users.

Dave reiterated that it had always been an issue to argue for dedicated staff/wardens for the Rec. This issue had also come up during the playground consultation. Gemma raised the point that wardens should not just be security guards but should have some play training in order to work with the kids in the park. It was agreed to prioritise this issue at this current time.

5  Football foundation bid
2 pitches on the large main field and 1 astroturf behind the Centre plus doing up the back of the shell theatre as storage and office space. No formal
proposal as yet but when it was completed it would be brought to the LRUF for discussion.  The bid will be put together through discussion with SES/Leisure matters/LB Haringey and Football foundation. There had been some concerns raised earlier about the lack of any considerations to other wider sporting acitvities for the Rec (cricket, netball, running and jogging, tai chi, kite flying, cycling etc etc). Dave offered to work with Nigel to draft something up about this. 

6  Play/Eco Education Centre
There will be meetings held with all potential users of this key building. Meeting to be organised to work out how to set up the project,  also working with other Council Departments eg Education.  Looking to shape a design brief. Meeting to be held in October for all users and interested parties. Maria (MTG) said she was most concerned that something be done to make sure the hut will see them through another winter since the building was in such a bad state. It was stated that this was a major priority for capital expenditure in the next 18 mths.

7  River Moselle
Jenny Mant from the River Restoration Society had visited the Moselle and met with half a dozen members of LRUF. This included a visit to nearby Tottenham Cemetery where the Moselle runs above ground. A report to be written and a 'pre-feasibility study' with help from Environment Agency. Agreed in principle  to carry out site visit as a group to another river project in South London.

8  Mission Statement
All agreed that Joan had done a brilliant design - to be printed up ready for the launch. 500 copies

9  Entrance Strategy
The draft is to be commented on and agreed.

10  Masterplan for Rec
3 consultants/architects have expressed an interest in carrying out this exercise of drawing together all our ideas and plans into one masterplan.
Dave offered to be present [with Niall and Paul] at the interviews .

11  Labyrinth
Going ahead this autumn at last. Special thanks for all Angie's persistance and effort, and Council officers' willingness to accommodate the project. Niall was now to be project manager. He will manage funds from area assembly and deal with matters of health and safety and security. BTCV money (Peoples places grant) needs to be handled by Angie. Angie to set up a meeting with Niall to set up a working timetable.

12  Environmental Audit
A copy of the environmental audit has been tracked down via Pauline Ehonjie. This is to be passed on, and then looked at by the new environmental officer, Nick Michael.

13  Lake project
Ongoing. Dipping platform completed - and already being used. Discussions have been had with suppliers re creating sloping banks for animal habitats and floating islands. Paths to be discussed with Don Lawson and Niall. Funding for paths to be sought through council.

14  Website
Nick Jackson to make enquiries re university or college web designer. Appeal for volunteer. Surely there must be a local person and park user who could help us get it up and running, if we could only find them?!

15  Anti social behaviour
We were shocked to hear that a large group of Jewish children and adult helpers who'd come to use the model traffic area with their bikes had been
harrassed and robbed by some boys in the Rec. Some anti-semitic abuse was heard. The police were called but no one was apprehended. It was suggested that we try to communicate with the Jewish people to give our support and express our concern at what had happened - and to say that we hope that they will come back to the Rec (apparently this is an annual event), but give notice if they are coming in large numbers so that some more security may be provided in future.

The parks constabulary does not seem to be working well and there seems to be  a shortage of staff. There was a feeling that they did not want to take
any responsibility.  Agree to write a letter as the Forum to put forward our feelings about the parks constabulary service. [Dave to write an invitation to them to attend the next LRUF meeting].

Gemma felt that a lot of the organisations for youth in the area tend to be for one culture and there is a need to be more inclusive and encourage more
mixed facilities.

Next meeting 3rd October 2005
